

# OSLER SCHOOL NEWSLETTER TO PARENTS

Principal: Ms. Audrey Kampen Vice-Principal: Mr. Glenn Key

June 27, 2014

"Learning, Growing.....Together"

Phone: 239-2077 Web: www.spiritsd.ca/osler

#### Dear Parents,

Our school year wrapped up and there have been many occasions to celebrate. Grade 9 commencement highlighted the transition of our Grade 9's to high school. Best wishes to our Grade 9's as they start the next chapter in high school. Our Awards Day highlighted the great achievements of our students.

Some mornings are just a continual reminder of why Osler School is such a special place. I started off one morning submitting a report about our early literacy rates. The Ministry wants 80% of Grade 1-3 students reading at or above grade level. We at Osler are exceeding Ministry expectations. 87% of our Grade 1-3 students are reading at or above grade level. Thank you to all the parents of young children who make reading part of your daily routines and summer vacations. It makes a difference! After teaching a hard working math class I had the pleasure of meeting with two moms who are organizing a scrapbooking event. The profits will be used to support projects at our school. A grandma, who does not live in Osler but who has grandchildren attending our school, then dropped by with some delicious homemade cookies. She was just saying thanks. I continued on to the library to watch part of a class presentation. The poetry was fascinating. The pictures which captured the fun of the relationship between our Grade 2/3 class and their care partners in Grade 6 class were heartwarming. That all happened in two and a half hours. What a fabulous morning! Thanks to all the students, staff, parents and grandparents who help make our school community such a great place to learn. Wishing each of you a safe and fun-filled summer!

#### Audrey Kampen

## **Homeroom Teachers for the Fall of 2014-2015**

Kindergarten - Mrs. Carol Edwards

Grade 1 - Mrs. Janet Carter

Grade 1/2 - Mrs. Pam Saunders

Grade 2 - Ms. Joanne Sorokan

Grade 3 - Mrs. Shirley Frie

Grade 4 - Ms. Pat Bodnar

Grade 5 - Mrs. Niki Carter and Ms. Natalie Houseman

Grade 5 – Mr. Brian Lewchuk

Grade 6 - Mrs. Milnthorp

Grade 7 - Mrs. Michelle Lane

Grade 8 - Mr. Carter Block

Grade 9 - Mrs. Shannon Bymoen.

### Congratulations to Award winners!!

Spirit Awards:

Grade 7 - Kendra R. and Shayla J.

Grade 8B - Emily N. and Kierra B.

Grade 8L - Shawn P. and Katherine P.

Grade 9 – Katherine A. and Emma M.

Intramural Participation - Male: Justin W.

Intramural Participation - Female: Alison W.

Jr. Female Athlete: Autumn C.

Jr. Male Athlete: Brendan M.

Female Athlete: Raelyn R.

Male Athlete: Simeon W.

Div. 2 Citizenship Awards:

Grade 4 - Kadence J., Casey M. and Noah T.

Grade 5 – Brittney J. Grade 6 – Marlon M.

Brittany Fehr Memorial Citizenship Award: Chantel F.

Charles & Kelvin Wiebe Award: Jared P.

Leadership Award: Emma M. and Deanna B.

High Average Awards:

Grade 6 - Hannah M.

Grade 7 - Mackenzie R.

Grade 8B - Alison W.

Grade 8L - Katherine P.

Grade 9 - Katherine A.

Peter Boldt Trophy: Katherine A.

Visit the Prairie Spirit School Division website at www.spiritsd.ca to see the School Year Calendar for 2014-2015.

Visit our school website at osler@spiritsd.ca to find copies of classroom supply lists for the new school year.

Scrapbooking Workshop Friday, Sept. 19 and Saturday, Sept. 20

Profits from this workshop will be donated to Osler School. Osler School families will be asked for donations of door prizes, food and snacks. Look for details in our next newsletter.

Please contact Tammy Guenther (239-4829) or Sandi Arnason (239-4288) for further information.



Have a great summer!

See you on Tuesday, September 2.